
RE: NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF AMENDMENTS TO DISTRIBUTION 
POLICIES OF THE  
BRAIN AND SPINAL INJURY TRUST FUND COMMISSION, EFFECTIVE 
July 1, 2023  
 
To Whom It May Concern:  
Notice is hereby given to all interested parties that the Brain and Spinal 
Injury Trust Fund Commission, a Commission of the State of Georgia, has 
amended its DISTRIBUTION POLICIES, to become effective July 1, 2023, 
and voted to approve the final revision at its meeting on March 23, 2023. 
Comments from the public will be considered and accepted for 30 days 
beginning June 1, 2023. Comments can be made by emailing DPH-INFO-
BSITF@dph.ga.gov or by calling 1-888-233-5760 or mail to: Brain and 
Spinal Injury Trust Fund Commission 
 
These policies were initially adopted July 9, 2002, and last amended on 
February 1, 2017. The most recent revisions made to the policies are 
outlined below. These policies relate to distributions from the Brain and 
Spinal Injury Trust Fund, as authorized by Official Code of Georgia 
Annotated, Section 15-21-140, et seq. (as amended in 2002, Act No. 748 
(S.B. 364)).  
 

Summary of Amendments 
 

• The lifetime cap for BSITFC grants to individuals is increased to $12,000 
from $10,000 – the increase is not retroactive to grant applications received 
or funded prior to July 1, 2023 
• The cap for modified vehicle grants is increased to $18,000 from $15,000 
– the increase is not retroactive to grant applications received or funded 
prior to July 1, 2023 
• The cap for vehicle modification grants is increased to $18,000 from 
$15,000 – the increase is not retroactive to grant applications received or 
funded prior to July 1, 2023. 
 
This 31th Day of May, 2023.  
By: Craig L. Young, Executive Director  
Brain and Spinal Injury Trust Fund Commission 
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